
Contact Information: 
 
Kristi Reed—Administrator 
Kristi@abbeypark.com 
 
Brenda, Kendall  and Sarah 
Your Abbey Park Office Team 
office@abbeypark.com 
 
Donna McAninch—Activities Director 
activities@abbeyparkatmillriver.com 
 
Cheryl Cramer—Food Service Director 
foodservice1@abbeyparkatmillriver.com 
 
Sharon Keeton—Housekeeping Director 
 
Jeff Daigneau—Maintenance Director 
 
Penny Baker— Dining Room Manager 
 

Assisting Hands —  
Monday—Friday, 8am-4pm  
248-291-3199 
After hours  248-377-8300 

 

The Abbey  

Times 2024 

Network:  Abbey Park Guest 
Password:  2484376550 

Office Hours 

Mon-Fri   9-5 

Saturday 10-5 

Sunday   12-5 

Residents Employees 

John Slusarski 2/6 Cheryl Cramer-Monroe 2/2 

Susan Setzke 2/10 Maria Combs 2/8 

Linda Martin 2/19 Alexandria Evans 2/11 

Kay Doig 2/20 Noah Edmonds 2/13 

Rosa Lee Gazette 2/20 Sharon Keeton 2/16 

Evelyn Belkofer 2/27 Austin Ragsdale 2/17 

Elaine Flynn 2/27 Kendall Shriver 2/29 

Lou Barati 2/27 
 

Jim & Kay Doig #259 
 
 

WELCOME 

To  Abbey Park 



Refer your friends and family and receive a  
$300 credit on your rent. 

 

Happy Abbey-versary to the Following Residents: 
 

 

If you would like to be in our Resident  
Spotlight, please let the office know and  
we will be sure to get you in a future  
edition of the Abbey Times!  Thanks!! 

One Year  Two Years Eight Years 

Ken & Shirley Hier  Mary Trahan Mike & Connie DelBusso 

Pat Mangan   

 
  

   



Friday February 2nd is Groundhog Day 
On this day, people eagerly await the  
emergence of a groundhog from its  
burrow.  According to folklore, if the  

groundhog sees its shadow, there will be six 
more weeks of winter; if not, spring will come 

early! 

Of all the words you can misspell, February 

is one of the most misspelled words in the 

English language. Even the White House 

has misprinted the word “February” before 

in a press release! 

Over time, the length of February kept changing.  
At one point, it had as little as 23 days. The length 
of February was finalized when Julius Caesar remade 
the Roman calendar and assigned the month 28 
days and 29 days. In 713 B.C., February was  
officially added to the Roman calendar. 
 
The odds of being born on February 29th are about 
1 in 1,461. Those born on a leap day can be called 
a “leaper” or “leapling.”  

Febuary? 

Frebuary? 

Februarey? 
 

 

 

Super Bowl LVIII  
 

Kansas City Chiefs vs. San Francisco 49ers  
Date: Sunday, February 11, 2024 

Time: 6:30 pm EST  
Location: Allegiant Stadium, Las Vegas 

Halftime Performer: Usher 



Making Peppermint Bark 

Happy NOON Years!  



Ron & Brenda’s Retirement Party  

Nadia’s going away 

Staff  Ugly Sweater Party and Holiday Bowling Party  

We want to thank all of you for the kind retirement   
reception as we finish this chapter and embark on new 
adventures together.  It has been an honor to serve all of 
the residents and work side by side with an incredible 
group of co-workers.  We have been truly blessed to be a 
part of your journey here at Abbey Park.  You will not be 
forgotten! 
 
                                                      Ron & Brenda Hayes 

Nadia and her husband made it safely to their new 
home in California. She wishes everyone well and 
thanks you all for being so wonderful!  



Christine Schinker came to sing for us 

Lunch at American Harvest 



Techno Toasters 

Making Hot Soup on a Cold Day 



 
What You Should Know 

 

• Assisting Hands is our preferred care provider. Their office is located on the 1st floor behind  
the main office. For their assistance, during regular business hours, Monday—Friday from 
8:00am—4:00pm, please call 248-291-3199.  For assistance after hours, please call 248-377-
8300.    

• Dr. Robert Brummeler, MD sees patients at Abbey Park on Fridays from 8am—11am.  To 
make an appointment, please see Assisting Hands.   

• Dr. Richard Heligman of Home Care Podiatry is scheduling appointments here.  His next  
visit here will be on Wednesday, February 28th.  You may sign up in the office or call 248-788-
5891.  

• Podiatrist Dr. Mastrogiacomo of South Lyon Foot and Ankle sees patients in our clinic     
located on the second floor across from the Beauty Salon. You may make an appointment       
directly with his office at  248-486-8886.    

• Dr. Karissa Jagacki of Personalized Hearing Care comes in on the 1st Monday of the month  
(or by appointment) for hearing screenings, hearing aid cleaning, and any other hearing needs 
you may have. For an appointment call 248-437-5505 or 734-467-5100.   

• Optimal  Care provides Medicare-certified care to Abbey Park residents. For information, 
please call (248) 723-9613 or stop by the Physical Therapy suite on the second floor. 

• Northville Physical Rehabilitation provides care to Abbey Park residents.  For information, 
please call (248) 349-9339 or stop by the Physical Therapy suite on the second floor. 

• Heartland Hospice & Home Care provides hospice services covered under the Medicare     
benefit. Call 877-329-1001 for information. 

• Cutting Edge Haircolor Studio, LLC is open for your hair and nail needs. Please call Michelle 
at 248-343-6553 between 10:00am and 5:00pm for an appointment.  She is here Monday,    
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  The Studio is located on the 2nd floor near the front elevator.   

• Parkside Cleaners picks up dry cleaning items on Tuesdays and returns them on Fridays.        
Please call them at 248-437-8353 to schedule a pickup and then bring your items to the office.  

• The Country Store is open for your convenience on Mondays—Fridays, from 1:00pm—
1:30pm.   

• Please park in the appropriate parking spots that are designated around the building.  Please—
NO parking in the Fire lanes in front of our doors.  These areas are kept free so that emergency 
vehicles and first responders can reach our residents as quickly as possible.  Violators will be 
ticketed and towed. 

 

 

     


